


embedded instruction will be provided at the beginning of the 2015 school year. Monthly professional learning community 
(PLC) meetings will be provided and teachers will have access to a website developed by the University of Florida to 
conduct self-coaching as follow-up to the PLC activities. 

Social validity data will be gathered from teachers, special education division grantee administrators, principals, and other 
stakeholders about the feasibility, utility, and acceptability of the professional development package and embedded 
instruction for early learning. In addition, the university will evaluate impacts of the professional development package for 
increasing teachers' implementation of embedded instruction, child learning, and developmental outcomes. Based on the 
data gathered, the professional development package will be revised for use in other districts and Special Education Local 
Plan Areas (SELPA) in the coming years. 

Scope of Work: 

The University of Florida will oversee implementation of a pilot study at three LEAs selected by the California Department 
of Education (COE), Special Education Division (SEO). The pilot study will focus on supporting practitioners working with 
young children with IEPs to implement with fidelity practices associated with embedded instruction for early learning. To 
conduct the pilot studies, the University of Florida (UF) will adapt for use in California an existing evidence-based 
professional development system, based on research conducted from 2007-2011 titled , "Impact of Professional 
Development on Preschool Teachers' Use of Embedded Instruction Practices" which focused on embedded instruction for 
early learning (Snyder et al., 2013). The professional development system will be adapted in collaboration with leaders 
and practitioners from the three pilot LEAs, including Fresno County Office of Education, Los Angeles Unified School 
District, and Santa Clara County Office of Education and staff from the Desired Results (OR) Access project, and 
leadership from the SEO to ensure it explicitly aligns with the California Early Learning and Development Foundations and 
Frameworks, and the Desired Results and Development Profile (DROP) 2015. The UF will develop, collect, analyze, and 
report process, impact, and outcome data from the pilot study. 

The Embedded Instruction Pilot Study will be a train-the-trainer model utilizing site coordinators and lead coaches to 
facilitate the pilot's scope of work objectives. The term of the pilot is from April 1, 2015 through September, 30, 2016. 

The University of Florida team will include Patricia Snyder, Mary Mclean, and a graduate assistant. The Desired Results 
Access team will include Patty Salcedo and Steve Lohrer. The COE, SEO state project coordinator will be Sheila Self, 
Education Program Consultant. 
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